
• UU Dinner Money Day for w/c 13/06 

Tues 

Thurs

• Inset day—School Closed 

• Breakfast Club invoices due 

• Children return to school 8.45 am 

• Woodland Work LU & MU 

• Wellbeing Club 3-4 pm 

• Reading Books & Diaries due in 

Mon 

Fri 
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Newsletter  

• Woodland Work UU Weds 

• UU £5.90 3 Counties payment due 

• Friends Fun Run 1.30-2.30 pm 

UU English 
As part of our English, I would like UU to watch BBC 
production of Stig of the Dump rated PG, during school 
time. If you would not want your child to watch this 
please see me, Mrs Turner. 

After School Clubs 
There is a wellbeing club (encompassing various activi-
ties) after school on a Tuesday starting from 7th June 
for 5 weeks. Children that have been awarded one of 
the 20 places available have brought letters home to-
day. 

PE & Science Week w/c 06/06 
Children should come to school every day in their full 
PE Kit and trainers appropriate for the weather. If it 
is their Woodland Work day (see above) children 
should come in their Woodland clothes wearing train-
ers not school shoes, and bring wellies in a named bag 
if they are not in school. Long sleeves and long bottoms 
please. Children will need plenty to drink so please en-
sure your child has a water bottle in school. 

A HUGE thank you to our Friends PTA for their    
incredibly hard work at the Crowle Football         
Tournament, as you can see from the pictures it was 
a  brilliantly run operation and raised an incredible 
£1500 for our children. As you can see from the   
pictures, we now have two professionally qualified 
candy floss operators for future events! 
This week we have been continuing Jubilee            
celebrations, culminating in our Federation Jubilee 
picnic. As I type the sun is shining and we are looking 
forward to our picnic lunch, a bouncy slide, maypole, 
music and an afternoon with our friends from Hindlip.  
If you are taking part in any Jubilee celebrations 
over the next week we would love to see some       
pictures, these will go onto our Jubilee display after 
half term. 
The children have created a fantastic timeline of 
Queen Elizabeth’s life which is on display in the hall 
and have been teaching me lots of facts I did not 
know! 
Let us hope the sun keeps shining for a lovely half 
term break and we look forward to seeing the      
children on Tuesday 7th June. 
                   Have a lovely week,  
              Mr Gromski and the Team. 

Friends PTA—Fun Run 10/6 
As part of Healthy living week, children will be sporting 
their running shoes on the afternoon of Friday 10th 
June to take part in a fabulous FUN RUN on the school 
field. Sponsor forms have been sent home via book-
bags. Please could all sponsor forms and money be re-
turned to school by 17.6.22 We are delighted to be 
able to invite spectators. The Fun Run will be from 1:30 
finish to 2:30pm (parents are welcome to take their 
children home after the event). Drinks, snacks and re-
freshments will be on sale so please bring along small 
change (cash only). All money raised goes towards ac-
tivities, events and equipment for the school. 

Monday 13/6—Bags2Schools 
Children will bring home Bags2Schools recycling bags. 
Please see the poster attached and have a clear out 
over half term to raise funds for the Friends PTA. 
Drop off will be on Monday 13th June only, at the Vil-
lage Hall from 7.45 am. Collection will be between 9 
am and 12 pm the same day. 

      This  week’s Award  Winners 

Whole School message—Reading Books & Diaries 
Please can you pop on the newsletter that we would 
like all reading books and diaries in school on Tuesday 
when we come back. Thank you! Mrs Jordan. 



As a school we are so 
proud of the gorgeous 

community made,    
Jubilee bunting that 
takes pride of place 

over the half term. It 
will then be displayed 
across our schools in 
the Summer Term. 
A huge thank you to 

everyone who took the 
time and effort to 

make such individual 
and creative flags.  



Pirates & Mermaids 19/7 
Please see the details further on in the newsletter 
about what costume your child will need for the school 
production on 19/7. Any queries please see Mrs Turner. 
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Crowle 
 Football  
Tourna-

ment 
Saturday 

 21st  
May  
2002 

“We have lots of stock to carry 
forward for the Summer Fete and 
the kids Jubilee Party but we 
raised £1500 after costs”.  
A big thank you to all our volun-
teers for helping on the day and 
all the fabulous cake donations. 



After School Clubs from  7th June for 5 weeks  only for those children that have received 
confirmation of a space 

 
Wellbeing Club Y 1,2,3,4 Tuesday 

3-4 pm 
7/6-5/7 
inclusive 

Staff tbc 

 
Usual Routines from June 2022 unless Teacher has stated otherwise  

elsewhere in the newsletter 
 

Class Class email  
address 

Drop  
Off 

Pick  
Up 

PE Woodland 
Work 

PE 

LU lu@tibberton. 
worcs.sch.uk 

8.45 
am 

3.00 
pm 

Monday Tuesday 
All LU  

N/A 

MU mu@tibberton. 
worcs.sch.uk 

8.45 
am 

3.00 
pm 

Monday 
All MU

(outdoor) 

Tuesday 
Y1’s only 

Friday 
PM 

(outdoor) 

UU uu@tibberton. 
worcs.sch.uk 

8.45 
am 

3.00 
pm 

Tuesday 
PM 

(outdoor) 
 

N/A Wed’day 
PM 

(outdoor) 

Dates for the Diary (updates in red) 
 

• Monday 6th June—Inset Day—children not in school 
• Tuesday 7th June—Children return to school—8.45 am 
• Friday 10th June—Friends Fun Run—tbc 
• Monday 13th June—Bags2schools—Village Hall drop off from 7.45 am 
• Thursday 16th June—5.30 pm New Parents Welcome Meeting (Reception September 2022) 
• Friday 17th June—UU @ Three Counties—Singing Event—details sent home 6/5—8am in school 
• Friday 17th June—Friends lolly & ice cream sale after school—tbc 
• Monday 20th June—Reception Heights & Weights—opt out—letter sent 5/5 
• Thursday 23rd June—New Reception 2022 induction session 1.10—2.45 pm 
• Tuesday 28th June—Reception Music Festival—details tbc 
• Thursday 30th June—Sports Day—pm 
• Friday 1st July—St Nicholas Y4 Transition Day 1 of 2—letter sent home 03/05 
• Saturday 2nd July—Tibberton School Summer Fete—confirmed 
• Monday 4th July—Tibberton New Class Transition Day 
• Monday 4th July—St Nicholas Y4 Transition day 2 of 2 
• Monday 4th July—Witton Middle School Transition Day 
• Monday 4th July—New Reception 2022 induction session 9—11 am 
• Friday 8th July—Reserve Sports Day pm 
• Tuesday 19th July—End of Year Production—details tbc—1.30 pm & 5.30 pm 
• Wednesday 20th July—Y4 Leavers Disco etc—details tbc 
• Thursday 21st July—Leavers Service—details tbc 
• Thursday 21st July—Break up for summer holidays 3pm 
• Friday 22nd July—Summer Holidays children not in school—school closed 





 
Friends PTA — Fundraising for School 
 
 
Monday 13th June—Village Hall Drop Off Point—7.45 am 
 
Our mission is to be the first choice fundraiser for schools. We 
want to help promote reuse of clothes & shoes to benefit 
those who rely on 2nd hand clothes as their sole option for 
good quality clothing. Together we can build a sustainable 
future by using our resources to further the circular economy.  
 
https://bag2school.com/ 

WHAT WE COLLECT: 
 

We accept the following ‘good quality’ items for RE-USE*: 

• Men’s, Ladies’ and Children’s clothing 

• Paired shoes (tied together or elastic band around) 

• Handbags 

• Hats 

• Bags 

• Scarves and ties 

• Jewellery 

• Lingerie 

• Socks 

• Belts 

• Soft toys 

• Household linen 

• Household curtains 

• Household towels 

• Household bedding (bed sheets, pillow cases and duvet covers) 
 
* We reserve the right to refuse any unsuitable items 

We DO NOT accept: 

• Duvets and blankets 

• Pillows and cushions 

• Carpets, rugs and mats (including bath, shower and toilet mats) 

• Soiled, painted, ripped or wet clothing 

• School uniforms with and without logo 

• Corporate clothing and workwear 

• Textile off cuts, yarns or threaded material 
 
 
The collection is then weighed and we send your PTA/School a cheque.  
You can earn up to £400 per tonne pro rata. 
 
The Friends PTA team have arranged for every family to receive some 
Bags2schools recycling bags to store your textiles in ready for collection 
day. Please drop off at the Village Hall from 7.45 am. Collection will be 
anywhere between 9am and 12 pm. 



Friends Needs You!! 
 

For the last five years, Claire      
Richardson and I (Sophie Corkhill) 
have immersed ourselves in the 
School Friends Committee. We both 
felt like we had years of time to        
invest in the school to try and make a 
difference, not only to school funds 
but school life.  
Between us we will have had 7      
children spend their school years at 
Tibberton.  
We write to you as our time as Co-Chairs on the Friends 
Committee is coming to an end in July.  
We are sending out a plea for help in the form of new & 
fresh Co-Chairs or even Chair to run the Friends             
Committee.  
It is absolutely vital that these roles are filled, the      
Committee raises funds that pay for and contribute to a 
huge amount of school equipment and events that the 
school cannot afford.  
We have raised funds that have enabled school to purchase 
iPad, laptops, interactive whiteboards and outdoor      
equipment.  
The funds raised allow us to give all of our children the 
best start to their time at school. 
Without parents coming forward, sadly the Committee   
cannot run and the incredible extras that are available in 
school will no longer be viable as quite simply the funds that 
the Committee raise will no longer be there.  
If anyone can give up some of their time to contribute to 
helping Tibberton continue to raise much needed funds , 
please see myself or Claire Richardson.  

Thank you! 


